Hi I'm Eileen Price
My main jobs are checking the bank statement as a double check for Gill in the very rare event that she might have missed something.
I check balances brought forward and month end balances while also checkinmg all planned payments have gone through the bank.
I am on the Planning Committe and we strive to look at any new Planning applications that are presented to Milton Kaynes council and we can comment (or not) as the case maybe, the same as everyone else is able to do.
My other main contribution is being part of the Steering group for the Neighbourhood Plan.
I am sure you are all aware by now of the importance of having a Neighbourhood Plan to use as a tool for us to prevent any inappropriate large scale  developments being applied for in and around  Hanslope.
And after seeing the Milton Keynes New City Plan , we have reason to believe that this could very well be the case
We have been successful in the past with our Neighbourhood Plan helping to fight against developments in Eastfield Drive, the field behind the Globe Long Street when 34 houses were proposed and turned down after appeal, then when 13 were applied for with the same result. Unfortunately we were unsuccessful in stopping the closure of the Globe and the 5 houses on the site.  We also were successful in supporting  Milton Keynes council against the appeal  by the applicant for the extension to the industrial estate expansion onto open countryside.
WE are almost at the end of updating our existing plan the term of which runs out later this year at the point where it becomes 'out of date. and doesn't hold much weight'
We have one of two more meetings and then we can send it to MK for consultation and eventually to be 'made' for a future 3 years. We hope this will be achieved by DEcember 2024. Our thanks to the existing group which also include residents of Hanslope namely, John Watson, Paul Etherington, Tom Tivey and Jackie Cass. Thankyou to them for their great help.
Within the first few months of 2025, we are proposing to start to do a complete rewrite of our Plan which will involve much more detail being put in and out of date information being removed. This will be a major task and if anyone would like to and has time to  get involved with the project, please email the clerk and let us know.
We are stronger together and we will face a major challenge to keep Hanslope as much of a village as we can. We will face some large development applications I am sure and we will need to show our resistance if we feel they are going to put pressiure on our infrastructure, such as the Doctors, the Roads, The School and our  local environment .We  want to preserve open spaces for leisure activities and don't want to see them concreted over. We do need growth in Hanslope to progress but its has to be sustainable.
We will update you via social media and you can see the minutes of our monthly meetings on the noticeboard outside Hanslope News, also online on the  Hanslope Parish Council website and the new newsletter Hanslope Herald.
Thankyou for listening.
Eileen Price
